
May 8, 2012
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose
Office of the Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
888 First Street, NE
Washington, D.C. 20426

SUBJECT TC Ravenswood, L.L.C., Docket No. ER12-1418-000

Dear Ms. Bose:

On April 12, 2012, the New York State Reliability Council, L.L.C. ("NYSRC") filed comments in 
response to TC Ravenswood, L.L.C.'s ("TCR") March 30, 2012 rate schedule proposing to sell black 
start service pursuant to Section 205 of the Federal Power Act.  Included with our comments, was a 
copy of the final report by NYSRC's Reliability Compliance Monitoring Subcommittee ("RCMS") 
titled Evaluation of the New York Control Area Black Start Program.  We also informed the 
Commission that the RCMS report had been submitted to the NYSRC’s Executive Committee, which 
would make the final determination as to whether the report’s findings and recommendations should be 
adopted.  This letter is to inform the Commission that at its meeting on April 13, 2012, the NYSRC 
Executive Committee approved the findings and conclusions in the RCMS report and accepted the 
report’s recommendation that the NYSRC notify certain parties, including the Commission, of its 
concern for the 2012 Summer Capability period, in view of the TC Ravenwood’s position that it has 
effectively withdrawn from participation in the NYISO’s system restoration program.

If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact Michael B. Mager.

Sincerely,

Paul L. Gioia
Dewey & LeBoeuf LLP
One Commerce Plaza, Suite 2020
99 Washington Avenue
Albany, NY  12210-2820

Michael B. Mager
Chairman
New York State Reliability Council, L.L.C.
Couch White, LLP
P.O. Box 22222 - 540 Broadway 
Albany, NY 12201
(518) 320-3409
mmager@couchwhite.com



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that I have this day served the foregoing document upon each

person designated on the official service list compiled by the Secretary in this proceeding,

in accordance with the requirements of Rule 2010 of the Commission’s Rules of Practice

of Procedure.

Dated at Washington, D.C. this 8th day of May, 2012.

/s/
Herminia M. Gómez
Paralegal
Dewey & LeBoeuf LLP
1101 New York Ave., NW
Washington, D.C. 20005




